
On Friday, September 25, twelve excited parishioners from St. Boniface 

and St. Mary boarded a motor coach and left Troy at 6:00 am for our  

journey to Philadelphia in hopes of seeing Pope Francis. The trip was   

coordinated by Pat Smith of St. Patrickôs Church in Troy and arranged 

through Wendt Touring of Steubenville. With a stop in Cambridge, Ohio, 

for breakfast and to pick up our tour guide, Andrew Koehler, a student 

from Franciscan University in Steubenville, we were on our way.  

As a group, we prayed the rosary for a safe journey and for the health and safety of Pope Francis.  

After a few stops for rest and meals we arrived in Pennsylvania for dinner at an authentic            

Pennsylvania Dutch restaurant and then to the Sight & Sound Theatre for a production of Joseph, a        

musical based on the Old Testament story of Joseph. Afterwards, we traveled to the Hampton Inn 

in Ephrata for our three night stay.  

We left the hotel early Saturday morning for the Amtrak station in Lancaster to board the train to 

Philadelphia. After an approximate one hour journey, we arrived in Philadelphia. From there we 

walked the many blocks to pass through security to enter the area open to the public for the Popeôs 

visit. Security personnel were visible everywhere to keep order and ensure safety. There were state 

police, local police, police from other cities and states, National Guard in addition to Secret Ser-

vice. In addition, there were Red Cross and EMT personnel visible.  

Jumbotron screens were scattered throughout so people could view the different events and also 

listen to the entertainment provided by various groups representing the many countries and        

cultures participating in the Festival of Families. We watched the Pope celebrate Mass in the      

Cathedral Basilica of St. Peter and St. Paul and caught a glimpse    

of him waving from a window from the adjacent building after    

the Mass. We also watched his speech at Independence Mall. Many 

took advantage of visiting the souvenir and food tents and observ-

ing all the people.  

Sunday morning was also an early start to catch the train to Phila-

delphia. Several took advantage to attend morning Mass at the          

cathedral and to stake out a spot for viewing the papal parade and 

view the 4:00 pm Papal Mass.  Continued on Page 8 
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Happy ò71stó Ordination  Anniversary  

 Father Angelo C. Caserta              

                            February 24, 1945  
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St. Mary Altar Society:   

The ladies have been keeping busy now that their meetings have resumed.  They served as 

hostesses for the photographers when pictures were taken for the picture directory, served 

as hostesses for the Coffee and Donuts Breakfast in November, helped out with food          

donations for the Women's Christ Renews His Parish Retreat, contributed funds toward the 

purchase of the antique brass sign board used to show the mass readings, and paid for a 

new bulletin board.  Some of the members also agreed to be prayer partners for the                    

Confirmation Student Candidates and the RCIA Candidates.  In December, Christmas 

cards and flowers were delivered to our parishioners who are confined to the local nursing 

homes.  And, they will be selling desserts during a fish fry in Lent.  

Adult Faith Formation :  

Mass for Deceased Parishioners: On November 1, a Mass was held in memory of deceased parishioners from 

both parishes at St. Boniface.  A reception was held in the Caserta Center afterwards. 

Coffee and Doughnuts: Held on the first Sunday of the month after the St. Mary 9:00 am Mass 

and St. Boniface 7:00 am Mass.  This is a time to enjoy refreshment and fellowship with fellow 

parishioners.  Sponsored by Family Life of both parishes, the Adult Faith Formation coordinates 

the different groups hosting.  If your group would like to host, please contact Barb Kohl           

(773-9205 or bkohl@woh.rr.com). 

Christ Renews His Parish:  A program of personal renewal for men and women of 

both parishes. Led by parishioners from both parishes, the womenôs was held on Oc-

tober 17-18.  The menôs program will be held February 20-21. Twelveïfifteen pa-

rishioners are needed to hold a retreat. To attend please contact Fr. Tom at the parish 

office, Cathy Oda (773-7098), Chuck Tyler, (879-3431) or the AFF members listed 

below. 

Lent: The Commission is now in the planning stages for the upcoming Lenten season.  Stations of the Cross 

will be offered on Thursday evenings at St. Mary and Sunday 

afternoon at St. Boniface.  Times will be listed in the bulletin 

during Lent. 

Rediscover Jesus: A book by Matthew Kelly was distributed 

one per household at all the Christmas Masses.  The book can 

be used for personal reflection or in a group discussion. If you 

would like a book, call Linda or Theresa at the parish office. 

The Adult Faith Formation Commission is comprised of 

members from both St. Boniface and St. Mary parishes, Fr. 

Bolte, and Diane Mengos.  St. Boniface members are Jim 

Niswonger, Nancy Peltier, Julie and Chuck Tyler.  St. Mary 

members are Ann Koehl, Barb Kohl (chairperson), Cathy 

Oda, Gloria Stonerock, Sr. Joan Clare Stewart, and Noreen 

Wendeln.   

Meetings are held at the North Street Campus on the third 

Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm.  Anyone interested in    

being a part of this commission are welcome to attend or 

contact any of the current members.  Questions concerning 

any of our activities, please contact  Barb Kohl.                 

Parish Activities 

On Sunday, December 6, St. Nick 
made an appearance after the 
9:00am and 10:30am Masses.    
Heõs pictured here with some       

of the children at St. Boniface.  
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St. Boniface Family Life:  

SANTA: The Family/Parish Life Group thanks you for your overwhelming support of its 

annual Christmas project ð the Shut-ins And Needy Treats Appeal.  Your generous 

ñcaring/sharingò helped to bring the Christmas spirit to 20 families in our community, 

including more than 40 children.  In addition to the gifts, fresh fruit plates/poinsettias 

were delivered to our parishôs shut-ins and staff.  Our parishesô Mission Committee             

Projects and the Elizabeth New Life Center received donations, too.  Thanks to the                  

following for the giving of their time at this very busy time of year.   

Fruit Plate Assembly: Martha Hemm, Rich and Pat Knab,  

Keith & Joyce Thornberry, Tim and Deb Tyler  

Fruit Plate/Flower Delivery:  Mary Ellen & Jarrod 

Buechter, Deb Darner & Grandchildren, Luke Earhart & 

Family, Abby Hemm & Family, Erinn Hemmert &                     

Family, Amber Kinnison & Family, Juanita Ventura and 

Grandson, David Pickering. 

Gift Delivery:  Karen Barringer, Mary Ellen Buechter, 

Chuck Peltier, Mark Pitsenbarger, Kevin Ryan.    

Cabbage Roll/Heritage Bread Sale:   Over 800 cabbage rolls and 

300+ loaves of bread were sold at our 2nd annual Cabbage Roll/

Heritage Bread Sale in November.  Thanks to ALL  who helped 

make the cabbage rolls, baked bread, and worked at the sale ð 

Karen Barringer, Bill Caserta, Rachelle Cordonnier, Ron Curtis, 

Jane Farley, Jeanne Grilliot, Jim Hemm, Theresa Henderson, Cheryl 

Herbe, Cindy Huelskamp, Greg & Donna Johnson, Brenda (worker 

calls, too) & John Karpinski, Barb Kohl, Doug & Dolores Latham, 

Karen Magoteaux, Karen Nickol, Chuck & Nancy Peltier, Rose 

Penny, Geri Ryan, Dennis & Nancy Steinke, Gloria Stonerock, 

Joyce Thornberry, Chuck & Julie Tyler, Juanita Ventura, & Robbie 

Webb. And thanks, too, to ALL  who helped market the sale & made 

purchases.  One more ñThank Youò to our Parishesô Staff ð for 

always helping with  St. Boniface Family Life activities.   

St. Boniface/St. Mary Mission Committee:  

The Mission Committee would like to wish you a Happy New Year!  It is ready for another year of annual 

actitivities:                               Dessert Sales at the St. Mary Lenten Fish Fries 

Inspiration Booths at the St. Mary Festival and St. Boniface Oktoberfest 

Summer Rummage Sale * October Mission Raffle * Christmas Giving Trees * Aluminum Can Collection 

We would like to thank everyone for the support you have given us over the years and hopefully in the future 

years.  This organization works hard all year to do the best we can for our missions in Chile & Guatemala and 

our twinning relationship with Dominica.  I, Don Stonerock, would like to say that I am very proud to be a 

part of a group that strongly works together and works very hard to do the projects we do.   

If you are interested in joining, please come to one of our meetings and become a part of this group.  You 

won't regret it. Just watch the bulletin, and it will give you the date and time of our meetings. 

Thanks again, for being so kind.  

:           :                                    

                        

Thank you !!!!  

Parish Activities Continued 
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With the start of the New Year 2016, many of you will be cleaning and or-

ganizing your homes, attics, basements, garages, and other   storage spaces. 

Please consider donating all of your no-longer-needed or wanted items to 

the 4th Annual Mission Committee Rummage Sale, to be held on July 9 & 

10, 2016, in the Caserta Activity Center. 

We now have available year-round storage space for any donated items. 

Call Linda Richards, 773-1327, or Theresa Henderson, 773-1656, at the 

Parish Offices to let them know when you will be bringing your items to 

store in anticipation for the next Rummage Sale. 

 

If you have larger items such as furniture, etc., but have no one to help you 

haul it to the Parish Garage, simply call Don Stonerock, 773-2400, and he will     

arrange to have someone come pick up your items.  We have enlisted a group 

of ñMission Moversò who will arrive at your doorstep with a pick-up truck or 

trailer. Tax Donation Forms are available upon your request. 

Also, if you would like to be a part of helping with this gigantic Mission    

Rummage Sale, or would like to volunteer to join the corps of the ñMission 

Movers,ò please call Don Stonerock. He would be glad to enlist your help. 

 

Our Parishesô Mission Committee Rummage Sale 

Saturday Sunday 

8:15am MassðSt. Mary 7:00am MassðSt. Boniface 

9:00-10:00amðConfessionsðSt. Mary 9:00am MassðSt. Mary 

3:00-4:00pmðConfessions --St. Boniface 11:00am MassðSt. Mary 

4:30pm Massð St. Boniface 7:00pm Massï St. Boniface 

Baptisms:  12:00noonðSt. Mary; 1:00pmðSt. Boniface 

Funerals: 10:30amðBoth Churches 

Weddings: 1:00pm or 6:00pmðBoth Churches 

Our Mission Movers 

Bill Daniel 

Bob Hartings 

Don Stonerock 

John Vavroch 

Jerry Voisinet 

NEW Weekend Mass ScheduleðBegins January 2  
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50 Pews for St. Johnõs Parish in Dominica 
Our Twinning Team Needs Your Help!   

Would you be willing to assist with the purchasing, packaging, and /or shipping                                                               

of used pews to St. John Parish, Dominica? 

If so, please contact Bob Hartings, 778-8185 or bhartings@woh.rr.com 

 



PAGE 5 TENDING THE M ASTERôS V INEYARD  

Watch the Bulletin For St. Mary Lenten Fish Fry Info  

Baptisms:         St. M.  
Isaac Timothy Hemm  

Son of Jeff & Abby Hemm   

(10/04/15)  

Preslee Ann DeBrosse  
Daughter of Ryan & Brittany DeBrosse   

(10/25/15)  

Lybe Marie Oen  
Daughter of Robert & Meghann Oen   

(11/15/15)  

Charlotte Rita Jacob  
Daughter of Daniel & Elizabeth Jacob   

(12/13/15)  

Blaise Croft Saine  
Son of Brandon & Kylie Saine   

(12/13/15)  

Leo Simon Bates  
Son of Brady & Rachel Bates   

(12/27/15)  

Deaths :  òOur sympathy to the family members of 
these parishioners who have been called to their  

eternal reward.ó 

St. B.  

Thomas Chappie (09/22/15)  

Sandra Schwieterman (11/24/15)  

St. M.  

Patricia J. Lange (05/17/15)  

Vaughn òRexó Pitsenbarger (06/06/15)  

Zeke L. Nicodemus (11/07/15)  

Laurajean Hein (12/07/15)  

Dolores M. Snyder (12/11/15)  

New Members:  òOur parish family welcomes . . .ó 

St. M .:  Jeremie & Kalette Hittle and Kaylie; Lee & Andrea Homan and Gretchen;                  

Sean & Angela Ford and Spencer, Addyson, Makenzie, & Trevor; Stephen & Karen                  

Magoteaux; Carl Voisinet; Dale & Sharon Wiseman; Zachary Frantz  

St. B. :  Mary Monnin  

Right of Acceptance - Catechumenate:  
Blaine Bertholomey, Colton Belt                   

Angela, Asia, & Ava Marks  

Right of Welcoming :                                             
William Hogston, Brittany DeBrosse                     

Lori Newman, Calen Vernon, Daria Lee                 

Michael, Torri, & Cameron Foster  

(11/29/15)                         

Please keep these individuals and                                

the R.C.I.A. Team in your prayers.  

Parish Notes 

First Reconciliation  (December 12, 2015)    

Landyn Cookson, Brendon Cox, 

Carter Davis, Kaden Earick, Nolan 

Earick, Ryan Earick, Addy Ford, 

Christopher Galbreath, Natalie 

Hemmert, Bethany Henry, Rebecca 

Henry, Gianna James,  Melanie 

Karn, Joshua Knapke, Evan OõLeary, Liam O'Leary, 

Keiden Pratt, Deontae Ramirez, Tristan Rowley, 

Harley Strayer, & Geneva Uhlenbrock                      

  Weddings :        St. B.  

Jonathan Hanley & Shannon Schwart (11/27/15)  
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 St. Boniface Celebrates 150th Dedication Anniversary 

1865 was a monumental year in history ð the abolishment of slavery, assassination 

of President Lincoln, the end of the Civil War  ð and liquid soap, the coffee percola-

tor and billiard ball were patented.  For St. Boniface Parish, 1865 was the year con-

struction (at a cost of $31,659) of the current church was completed. 

When the congregation outgrew the original church on Adams Street, the parish     

purchased lots available on the corner of Miami and South Downing Streets, began 

construction, and on October 26, 1865, the ñnewò church was blessed. 

In 1891, stone steps and a cement platform were laid in front of the church and a stone 

walk was added on Downing Street. 

Major renovations took place in 1901.  The sacristies and sanctuary were added.  During this process an area 

30ô x 60ô was excavated under the new sanctuary and partly under the existing structure, creating the 

ñchapelò where St. Boniface School students attended daily Mass until 1920.  Also at this time, the flat     

ceiling was replaced with grand, steel, triple arches; stained-glass windows (the current ones), oak pews, 

communion rails, and pulpit were donated by parishioners. 

The steeple clock was installed in 1913. In 1920, 

the vestibules and passageway to the parson-

age/rectory were added; stuccoing was applied to 

the red-brick church and parsonage.  The ñchapelò 

gave way to a central boiler room designed to heat 

all four parish buildings.  Interior renovations   

occurred in 1930 for the 75th Anniversary.           

In 1969 following the guidelines of the Second 

Vatican Council, major changes were made to the 

sanctuary, sacristies, altars, statues, etc.                     

1975: Southeast entrance ramp installed;                    

1977: Southwest entrance ramp installed 


